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Dear BCC Members,  
   
Have you made your reservations for the second-
night Seder? Please confirm by the end of the day. 
We would like to have an accurate count so that 
everyone is well-fed. The cost is still(!) $30 per 
adult. The traditional four-course meal includes a 
choice of oven-braised brisket or glazed salmon. 
Children’s entree is also available. Children eleven 
and older pay only $10.00; children eleven and 
under do even better at the most affordable cost of 
$0.00. Checks may be mailed to Marilyn Brock, 
1001 Yoeman Drive, LaVale, MD 21502. 
  
The communal second-night Seder on Thursday, 
April 6, begins at 6:00 pm. “A Passover Haggadah” 
served us well for many years—and has now 
retired. B’er Chayim recently purchased several 
copies of “The Open Door: A Passover Haggadah,” 
a book I’m sure will be enjoyed for many years. 
  
Are you coming to hear Cantor Jessica Roskin 
tomorrow at 10:00 am? Shabbas will be extended 
for a day as she leads a short service on Sunday. 
Shabbat HaGadol, indeed! 
  
Last month was remarkable. We had Purim 
celebrations as expected; however, there were some 
surprises. For the first time in B’er Chayim’s long 
history, the titles of Best Hamantaschen Baker and 
First Runner Up Best Hamantaschen Baker were 
given to the same contestant. An expert panel 
consisting of three local and impartial judges 
decided that Debbie Lang’s skills reigned supreme. 
She was truly Esther for the Day, as she was 
rewarded with both first and second prizes along 
with the coveted bragging rights as Baker 2023 
Extra-extraordinaire.  
  
 
 
 

BCC’s showing of “Keeping the Faith” was a 
resounding success thanks to Ken’s coordination, 
food prep, and cleanup. Others helped, of course, 
but Doug deserves special praise for movie 
selection and AV setup. A date for BCC’s Book 
Club discussion of “Woke Antisemitism,” by 
David L. Bernstein is TBD. 
  
We recently received life-saving information 
from the Allegany County Health Department: 
“Maryland law allows people to be trained in the 
use of Naloxone for an opioid overdose. Trainees 
will learn how to administer Naloxone, a life-
saving medication that can quickly restore 
breathing to a person who has overdosed on 
opioids. Trainees will also be taught how to 
recognize the signs and symptoms of an opioid 
overdose, perform rescue breathing, and care for 
the individual until emergency medical help 
arrives. Those completing the training will 
receive free Naloxone nasal spray medication.” 
Please visit www.prescribechangeallegany.org 
for more information. 
  
Kol Tuv and Hag Sameach, 
  
Rabbi Richard Bessman 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Save the Date I: 
 

April 6, 6:00 pm 
Community Passover 

Seder 



 
 
                                    
 
 
 
                    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yahrzeit Donations – April 2023 
 

Donor    In memory of 
 

Eliazbeth A Weisman                    Ruth Ray 
Ferne Jaffe                                     Dorothy Olin, Marvin Kaplon, Toby Kaplon  
Louise Mirkin                                     Abraham Jonathan Mirkin 
Emerson Miller                                   Herman Joseph Miller, Stacia Miller, Abraham     

Miller, Joseph M. Miller 
Carrie Parker                                      Esther Bamberger Rosenbaum, Esther Louise Miller 

Rosenbaum, Stanley Mason Miller, Julie Ann Miller, 
Robert Adam Miller, Morris Rosenbaum 

Judi Lazarus-Haag                             Timothy C. Peach 
Robin Redding                                   Norton Naviasky 
Dr. Fred Schindler                               Regina Shindler, Blane Schindler 
Tamar N. Clarke                                  Ruth Nobel, Sydney Nobel 

 
 

The interesting Civil War piece below was found by our dear friend, Mrs. Gayle Griffith, in one of her Haggadahs 
and we thought it will be nice to publish it to celebrate Passover:   

Throughout the generations and across the globe, from Egypt to Israel to Babylon to Spain to 
Poland to the United States - in times of peace and in times of war - our people have celebrated 
Passover by observing the order and rituals of the seder. In this telling of a Passover spent in a 
Union camp during the Civil War, Joseph A. Joel describes both the festival and the follies of 
the night.  

At dark, we had all prepared and were ready to commence the service. There being hazan (cantor) 
present, I was selected to read the services, which I commenced by asking the blessing of the 
Almighty on the food before us, and to preserve our lives from danger. The ceremonies were 
passing off very nicely, until we arrived at the part where the bitter herb was to be taken. We all 
had a large portion of the herb ready to eat at the moment I said the blessing; each ate his 
portion, when horrors! What a scene ensued in our little congregation; it is impossible for my pen 
to describe.  

The herb was very bitter and very fiery like cayenne pepper, and excited our thirst to such a 
degree that we forgot the law authorizing us to drink only four cups, and the consequence was we 
drank up all the cider. Those who drank the more freely became excited, and one thought he was 
Moses, another Aaron, and one had the audacity to call himself a Pharaoh. The consequence was 
a skirmish, with nobody hurt – only Moses, Aaron and Pharaoh had to be carried to the camp, 
and there left in the arms of Morpheus.  

From “The New American Haggadah,” Behrman House, Inc. 1999  

 

 
Save the Date II – Service with Cantor Jessica Roskin – April 2, 10:00 am 

Please join us as we welcome spiritual leader candidate, Cantor Jessica Roskin, to B’er Chayim for a weekend 
visit. Congregants are encouraged to attend an abbreviated, mock Shabbat service led by Cantor Roskin on 
Sunday, April 2, from 10-11am.  
A brunch immediately following will allow members of the community to socialize and ask questions. The visit 
will be an opportunity for congregants to get a feel for Cantor Roskin as a potential spiritual leader for B'er 
Chayim, and for her to get a sense of who we are as a community. We hope you are able to attend.  

 



 

 

 

 

%·HU�&KD\LP�7HPSOH 
Second Night  

Community Seder 
 

Thursday, April 6, 2023 
 

Seder Service to begin at 6:00 pm 
 

    Traditional four course meal 
Entrée (select one) 

Oven Braised Brisket 
Glazed Salmon 

&KLOGUHQ·V�HQWUpH�DYDLODEOH 
 
 

$30.00 per adult 
Children ² 11 and up - $10.00 

Children ² ages 10 and under - free  
 

Reservations are required 
 

Send your check w/entrée selection by April 1st to Marilyn Brock 
1001 Yoeman Drive, LaVale, MD 21502 

<RXU�FKHFN�LV�\RXU�UHVHUYDWLRQ�����FNV�SD\DEOH�WR�%·HU�&KD\LP�7HPSOH� 
An evite invitation will also arrive via email, and you may reply to that  

as well,        Remember, your 
 check must be received as a 
confirmation of your reservation.  

 
 



 

April 2023 
 
 
   
Saturday, April 1 
 
 
Sunday, April 2 
 
 
Thursday, April 6 
 
 
Friday, April 7 
 
 
Thursday, April 13 
 
 
Friday, April 14 
 
 
Saturday, April 15 
 
 
Monday, April 18 
 
 
Thursday, April 20 
 
 
Friday, April 21 
 
 
Tuesday, April 25 
 
 
Wednesday, April 26 
 
 
Thursday, April 27 
 
 
Friday, April 28 
 
 

10:00 am 
 
 
10:00 am 
 
 
6:00 pm 
 
 
7:30 pm 
                                        
 
7:00 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
10:00 am 
    
 
 
 
 
7:00 pm 
 
 
7:30 pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
7:00 pm  
 
 
7:30 pm 

Shabbat Morning Services 
 
 
Cantor Jessica Roskin 
 
 
Community Passover Seder 
                                               
 
Shabbat Evening Services 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
No services 
 
 
Shabbat Morning Services 
 
 
Yom HaShoah 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
Shabbat Evening Services 
 
 
Yom HaZikaron 
 
 
Yom HaAtzmaut 
 
 
Adult Hebrew 
 
 
Shabbat Evening Services 
 
 



    We remember  
 

Yahrzeits – week ending         
April 1, Nissan 5783 
Toby M. Kaplon  
Rose R. Luddeke  
Maxine Rosenbaum  
Nathan Boorda  
Clara Hersch  
Sara Gottlieb  
Stacia Miller  
Stella Wertheimer  
Bernard Hirsh  
Leo Isaacs  
  
  
  
  

 

 
  

 

 Yahrzeits – week ending 
April 8, Nissan 5783 
Barnett Beneman 
Frederick J. Kaplon 
Rae Schindler 
Walter Schmitt 
John F. Markley 
Nathan Dantzic 
Sara Goodman 
Dewey Brumberg 
Rabbi Edwin Schoffman 
Walter Brock 
Samuel Dantzic 
Eva S. Weisman 
Mollie Baron 
Sol Glicksman 
Helen M. Kaplon 
Gary Atkinson Snow 
Nathan Friedland 
Hyman Katzer 
Louise Gershbach Martin 
Simon Rosenbaum 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Yahrzeits – week ending   April 
15, Nissan 5783 
Barney Mandell 
Rose L. Myers 
Aryeh Leib Bernstein 
Joseph Mazzucca 
Stuart Schreiber 
Louis Schwartz 
Ira Lippel 
Morris Mandell 
Charlotte Becker 
Eva Kleeman 
Retta Luddeke 
Arthur Rosenau 
Anna Schoffman 
Reuben Lichtenstein 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 

Yahrzeits – week ending April 
22, Nissan 5783  
Elizabeth Weisman 
Helen Wilner 
Isaac H. Rosenberg 
Susan C. Hurwitz 
Yosef Fivel Kaplon 
Ben F. Rubel 
Sue Peskin 
Louis Bernstein 
Alberta Friedland Mosler 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

    

 

 
Yahrzeits– week ending 
April 29, Iyar 5783 
Louis Londe 
Jack Minkelgreen 
Abraham Rothstein 
Betty White 
Nathaniel Isaacs 
Cora Shapiro 
Ben Schindler 
Howard Feldstein 
Rae Pariser 
Elke Klein 

 

 
 
 
 

Yahrzeits– week ending 
May 6, Iyar 5783 
Bob Manasse 

Israel Sack 

Henry Manasse 

Harry I. Margolis 

Seymour Sallerson 

Hattie Brock 

Louise Sommer 

Aaron Benjamin Friedland 

George R. Beneman 

Allan T. Hirsh, Sr. 

Dani Levi 

Esther Meyer 

Richard Neff 

Samuel Yankelevitz 

Gary Kaplon 

Goldie Klawan 

June Minkelgreen 

Minnie Levin 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 



        Directory: Whom to Call 
 
 

           B’er Chayim Congregation 
           301-772-5688 
 

 Rabbi Hazzan Richard Bessman   
 608-335-2361 
 rbessman@berchayim.org   
 

Ways in Which You Can Help 
B’er Chayim 

 
Endowment Fund 

Western Wall Memorial outside of sanctuary. 
Contact Gayle Griffith for more information.

President Gregg Schaaf 
301-724-3360 
schaafgregg@gmail.com 
 
First Vice-President Brian Lang 
540-931-1910 
bmlang1982@gmail.com 
 
Second Vice-President Ken Levitt 
kjlevitt@frostburg.edu 
 
Immediate Past President Bruce Dubins 
301-268-2425 
dubinsbruce@yahoo.com 
 
Treasurer Gayle Griffith 
301-722-8345 (w) 
301-697-6664 (c) 
gayle@atlanticbbn.net 
 
Financial Secretary Doug Schwab 
240-580-0403 
doug@dougschwab.net 
 
Recording Secretary Debra Schaaf 
301-697-4808 
debraschaaf@gmail.com 
 
Corresponding Secretary Francine Reynolds 
bewarethemare@gmail.com 
 
Membership 
Brian Lang 
540-931-1910 
bmlang1@atlanticbb.net 
 
Cemetery 
Larry Brock 
301-729-8257 
lbrock@gapselfstorage.net 
 
Office Assitant 
Tal Cohen-Inbar 
301-722-5688 
admin@berchayim.org 

Yahrzeit Plaques 
Cost of plaque - $250 

Preparation of plaque – about one month. 
Contact Gayle Griffith for more information. 

 
Tree of Life/Memory Leaves 

Cost of leaf - $40 which includes engraving. 
Preparation of leaf – about 2 weeks. 

Contact Gayle Griffith for more information. 
 

Building Fund  
Contributions may be given for general 

building use (subject to Board approval). 
Contact Debbie Lang for more information. 

 
Jane and Leonard Schwab Jewish Life Fund 
This fund is used to enhance Jewish life in the 
B’er Chayim community.  Please make checks 

payable to the “Jane and Leonard Schwab 
Jewish Life Fund.” 

 
eBay Fundraising Project 

https://www.ebay.com/str/berchayimtemple 
 

Do you have items you would like sell 
on eBay with the proceeds benefitting 

B’er Chayim? Contact Larry Brock 
or Brian Lang for more information. 

 
Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 

Contact Rabbi Bessman for more information. 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

  


